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This past winter, the two working groups - the  Working Group (WG) on Genre/Form of Videogames and the WG on the white paper A Brave New World : Towards Full Implementation of Library of Congress Faceted Vocabularies  - have continued to labor on their respective projects.

The Working Group (WG) on Genre/Form of Videogames selected 75 terms from an initial list of hundreds. The WG proceeded to create authority records, and by the time of ALA Annual they had already created records for 55 of the 75 terms. By ALA Midwinter 2018 the WG plans to add scope notes to authority records for all 75 genre terms. Conceivably the specialists at PSD will not be ready to incorporate the production of this new vocabulary to their current list of priorities in the near future. However the WG on Genre/Form of Videogames has been offered the option of adding the vocabulary to the Open Data Registry under the sponsorship of Online Audiovisual Catalogers (OLAC). In that case the G/F of Videogames would be published under the patronage of the Subject Analysis Committee (SAC) and the sponsorship of OLAC. The source code that would be used in bibliographic records would then be $2 olac. There might still be a chance that PSD will make a favorable decision by the time ALA Midwinter 2018 opens. 

Following up on the comments and recommendations received at the Midwinter Meeting, the WG on the white paper A Brave New World : Towards Full Implementation of Library of Congress Faceted Vocabularies has incorporated new edits to the essay. The WG asked and obtained the approval of SAC at the meeting held on Sunday, June 25. The Chair of the editorial board is now planning to submit the document to the Library of Congress, to the Program of Cooperative Cataloging and to OCLC for their endorsement. After receiving the approval from these institutions, SAC will distribute the document widely to the entire library community.

The purpose of the essay is to point out all the issues that relate to the hindrances of full implementations of all three new faceted controlled vocabularies: LC Genre/Form Terms (LCGFT), LC Demographic Group Terms (LCDGT), and LC Medium of Performance Terms (LCMPT). The document advocates for the development of a training plan. Furthermore the essay identifies possible solutions for a full scale application of all these faceted vocabularies. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]SAC GFIS feels that the conclusion of the white paper also ends the mission of the subcommittee. However after long discussions, SAC GFIS identified the need to articulate best practices and training for the future full scale implementation of the three LC non-topical faceted vocabularies. GFIS asked SAC the permission to transform itself into a new subcommittee working on best practices and training. GFIS members identified also the need to develop some best practices for the applications of LCSH chronological subdivisions, or the development of a pre-conference on the application of all three non-topical new LC vocabularies. Hopefully current members will remain, thus continuing their contribution with the considerable experience gained so far, and expectedly new members will join, adding greater, combined expertise. SAC GFIS will submit a proposal to SAC for the creation and support of the new subgroup with focus on best practice of LC Faceted Vocabularies. The proposal will be sent to members of SAC by September 1, 2017.
 
